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No. 2981/IC-261/2021                    Date :  23.08.2021 

To 

The Principal/Director 

All affiliated Colleges (Non-AICTE) under MAKAUT, WB. 

 

Sub: Introduction of supernumerary seats upto 20% over and above the   

affiliated intake per Non-AICTE course in respect of Non-AICTE 

Colleges.  

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

You are aware that the introduction of supernumerary seats upto 20% over and above the affiliated intake 

per Non-AICTE course in respect of Non-AICTE Colleges affiliated to this University had been 

introduced in the academic year 2018-19 vide letter No. 2256/IC-234/2018 dated, 24/09/2018 and the 

same was in vogue in the academic year 2020-21. Furthermore, the same had been incorporated under 

Clause 5 of the Information Brochure on Guidelines and Other Terms and Conditions of MAKAUT, WB 

(NON-AICTE) courses (2021-22) which had been notified vide letter No. 2807/IC-261/2021 dated 

04/02/2021. Without going through the said provision as mentioned under Clause 5 of the said guidelines 

a few colleges are asking for clarification regarding the matter cited in the subject over the phone. It is 

once again made clear that the said supernumerary seats over and above the affiliated intake per 

course will stand in force in the academic year 2021-22 until further Notification. For introduction of 

such supernumerary seats colleges are required to pay Rs. 15,000/- per Non-AICTE course as affiliation 

related fee. During registration process of students under the said supernumerary seats the concerned 

colleges has to produce the receipt of the same of such fee to the Registrar, MAKAUT, WB. 

 

This has got reference to the email approval dated 17.08.2021 of the Competent Authority in File No. IC-

261/2021. 
 

 

Thanking you,            

           Yours sincerely, 

                       

           

                               (Dr. S. K. Maity) 

                                                                                                           Inspector of Colleges 

Copy forwarded for information and necessary action to : 

1) The P.A. to the Vice Chancellor – Please bring it into the kind notice of the Hon’ble Vice Chancellor. 

2) The Registrar, MAKAUT, WB 

3) The Finance Officer, MAKAUT, WB 

4) The Controller of Examinations, MAKAUT,WB 

5) The Information Scientist, MAKAUT, WB – with a request to kindly upload this in our University 

website. 

6)  The Convener, CWMS, MAKAUT,WB. 

              

           (Dr. S. K. Maity) 

                    Inspector of Colleges 


